REPORT FROM HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER **ANTONIO RUBINO**



The Highway Department maintains the residential streets and public right of way in unincorporated Orland Township. This includes repair and construction of streets, storm sewers, sidewalks, curbs and street signs.

SHRED EVENT 0.23.21 **9**Å-12₽

PROTECT YOURSELF IDENTITY

THEFT!

- Limit of 4 banker boxes per vehicle.
- Boxes/Bins cannot be left behind at event.
- Residential shredding only. No Commercial.
 - Shredding accepted until capacity is reached.

A recycling fee will apply

SCREEN MEASURED DIAGONALLY

LARGER THAN 21 INCHES

BRING YOUR OLD **ELECTRONICS**

FOR RECYCLING!

FOOD DRIVE

Please bring one nonperishable food item to be donated to the Orland Township Food Pantry,

GRISSOM MIDDLE SCHOOL

17000 S. 80th Ave. Tinley Park, IL

RX TAKE-BACK

Turn in your unused or expired household prescription medication for safe disposal.

ORLAND TOWNSHIP AND TINLEY PARK RESIDENTS ONLY

PRESENTED BY

ORLAND TOWNSHIP **HIGHWAY** DEPARTMENT **ANTONIO RUBINO**











The Highway Department now has locked shred bins provided by ProShred on site at 16125 S. Wolf Road. Residents can bring their items they wish to shred to the Highway Department for safe, secure shredding Monday through Friday from 7 a.m. to 3 p.m.

REMEMBER UNDAY NOVEMBER 7

Smoke detectors save lives, but they cannot operate with dead batteries. Remember to change the battery in your detectors every time you reset your clocks.



Planning to dig? Call J.U.L.I.E first! 811 or (800) 892-0123

KNOW WHAT'S BELOW • CALL BEFORE YOU DIG!

It is unlawful to discharge any sump pumps onto Township sidewalks and roads. The standing water exacerbates pavement deterioration and create an ice hazard in winter months. Drain hoses should be directed to the natural ditch between homes so that water will follow grade.

REPORT ROAD-RELATED CONCERNS 708-403-5148



Orland Township Highway Department 16125 S. WOLF ROAD ORLAND PARK, IL

FREE ADMISSION FOR SHOPPERS!

Bring your own table and chairs to showcase items you wish to sell.

EXHIBITORS FEE: \$20

Fee helps support the Highway Departments recycling and maintenance initiative.

More information or reserve a spot: 708.403.5148

Our Highway Department is getting ready for the winter season ahead. Because winter often can be challenging for motorists, it's important for everyone to know how snow and ice control is accomplished by Orland Township.

The snow removal process includes a prioritized implementation schedule in order to ensure public safety. It is imperative to clear main roads first to provide mobility and access for police, fire and ambulatory activity.

When the flakes begin to fall...

Snow removal operations begin when flakes begin to fall. All operations begin with salting streets, continuing until streets are clear and salting is no longer effective because of snow depth.

Let It Snow...Let It Snow...

When two to three inches of snow have accumulated, and more is expected, it is more economical to remove snow by plowing rather than by salting.

If the storm continues in intensity, trucks remain in the same pattern. When the storm appears to let up, plows begin to clear all remaining roads and intersections to the curb line.

Working together with local residents, the Highway Department can help promote a safe and enjoyable winter. We appreciate your cooperation.



ADOPT A HYDRANT

Please take a moment after each snowfall to clear snow away three feet on all sides of any fire hydrants on or near your property so they can be accessed in an emergency.

Remember: every second counts.

SNOW STAKES AVAILABLE

Snow stakes are available at the Township Garage. Placement of these stakes along the outer easement will assist plow drivers in determining curb locations and lessen the possibility of sod damage. Please report sod damage the Highway Department at 708-403-5148



NEW PROGRAM!

IN PARTNERSHIP WITH

ORLAND TOWNSHIP HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT

RewearAble is a clothing recycling program committed to helping people with developmental disabilities pursue rewarding lives through sustainable employment.

The Highway Department is currently accepting clothing, shoes, accessories, bedding and other household textiles, towels, toys, non-breakable household goods in used, good condition.



SPECIFICATIONS

- Please ensure all textiles are dry
- Remove all hangers/sharp objects
- Items must be in sealed plastic bag



RewearAble **CANNOT** accept items of any kind that are WET OR DIRTY



COOK COUNTY SHERIFF

NON-EMERGENCY SERVICE If you see something, say something and

847-635-1188

call Cook County Sheriff's non-emergency:



The Highway Department accepts holiday lights for recycling. For the safety of our crews, please remove any broken bulbs prior to deposit.